
 

 

MAY    2020                 Kiwanis Breakfast Club of Oconomowoc 

                                            P.O. Box 462 Oconomowoc, WI 53066 

Meetings - 1
st 

 2
nd

 & 3
rd

 Wednesday at 7:15 AM 

Café Labelle at the Life Enrichment Center-Shorehaven 

1306 West Wisconsin Avenue 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and 

one community at a time.  

 
    President’s Corner – Jerry Schneider 

  
 

  

Although there is not much 

happening I thought I better do a 

May newsletter as I missed March 

and April. 

This coronavirus has sure turned our 

world upside down. Let’s hope we 

will be able to get back to where we 

were before this with some 

improvements from the general 

public.   

Some of the improvements I am 

thinking of would be – a better sense 

of community- more volunteering-

families slowing down a bit and 

enjoying more time with their 

children and a gratitude for being 

able to live in this great country.     

 

  I am sure we will have to suspend 

meetings for the month of May as 

Shorehaven remains closed to the 

public. With their older population 

they will probably be one of the last 

places to open. We will see what 

happens. Let’s hope we can start 

meetings in June 

I hope everyone is doing well and 

staying safe and healthy. Let me 

know how you are doing.  

In the newsletter is information 

about the Tree Sale, Hall of Fame, 

FFA and Brat Fry, etc.    
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WHAT’S HAPPENING 

 
UNFORTUNATELY   

NOT TOO MUCH 

 

MAY 5– TREE SIGNS GO UP 

 

MAY 8 – JERRY ON WTKM 104.9 AT 

9:40   TO TALK ABOUT TREE SALE 

 

MAY 21 PICK UP TREES 

 

MAY 22 PACKAGE TREE SALE            

PRE-ORDERS 

 

MAY 23- TREE SALE 

 

 

 
GREETER & INVOCATION 
               NONE  

 

 

   
JANE’S JUMPERS 

 

CANCELLED 

 

 
 

             
MARCH 

John Caucutt- 3-25 

APRIL 

Bill Peebles- 4-21 

Tom Ginn  

MAY 

Leonard Schacht     5-6 

Katie Farber            5-9 

Tom Massnick          5-10 

John Koehn              5-12              
Debbie Mauel          5-22 

 

 
 

MARCH 

Ron and Linda Neumuth  3-6 

 

APRIL AND MAY  

None 

 

WILL HAVE A LOT OF SINGING 

TO DO . 

 

SAVE YOUR DOLLARS  UNTIL 

WE MEET AGAIN  

 

SPEAKERS 

    
             NONE         
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BLOOD DRIVE 

Our blood drive for May 26
th

 

has been cancelled as 

Shorehaven is still closed to the 

public.  

Hopefully we can get our July 

28
th

 drive done. 

Please consider donating at one 

of the other local drives before 

May 26
th

 so you will be ready to 

donate at ours in July 

 

PIGGLY WIGGLY BRAT 

SALE 

We are signed up for Saturday 

September 12
th

.  

Haven’t heard from Piggly 

Wiggly if they plan to still have 

them.  

 

FFA GREEN HOUSE SALE       

 

Margaret will let me know what 

they will be doing with their 

annual flower and plant sale.  

Always great flowers.   

 

HALL OF FAME DINNER 

This dinner is usually held mid 

May. It had been rescheduled 

for June 8
th  

 . The school has 

decided not to try and have a 

dinner this year. Probably 

couldn’t find a place to have 70 

people attend anyway with the 

restrictions.  

We will still honor the selected 

students in each category with a 

clock award and certificate. This 

will be given to them at the 

school pick up time. In lieu of 

the dinner we will give each 

student a $50.00 certificate from 

the chamber. They can go out 

with their parents or purchase 

something they want.  

We did receive the $2000.00 

grant for this project from the 

Roehl Foundation so that will 

cover the basic costs.     

 

PICTURE OF HALL OF FAME 

BOARD AT HIGH SCHOOL 

 



 

 

Following is a brief history of 

the Hall of Fame especially for 

our new members. 

 

THE HALL OF FAME 

AWARD WAS CREATED BY 

THE OCONOMOWOC HIGH 

SCHOOL STAFF AND THE 

OCONOMOWOC KIWANIS 

EVENING CLUB  IN MAY 

1966. THE AWARD HONORS 

SENIOR STUDENTS THAT 

DISPLAY EXCELLENCE AND 

SUPERIOR PERFORMANCE 

IN CITIZENSHIP AND 

ACADEMICS THROUGHOUT 

THEIR HIGH SCHOOL 

YEARS. A SENIOR STUDENT 

IS SELECTED FROM EACH 

EDUCATION DEPARTMENT. 

THE STUDENTS ARE 

RECOGNIZED EACH YEAR 

AT AN AWARDS DINNER 

ATTENDED BY FAMILY 

MEMBERS, HIGH SCHOOL 

STAFF AND KIWANIS 

MEMBERS. 

THE OCONOMOWOC 

KIWANIS BREAKFAST CLUB 

CONTINUED THIS AWARD 

IN 2003 AFTER THE 

EVENING CLUB 

DISBANDED.  

IN 2005 THE HALL OF FAME 

WAS DEDICATED TO THE 

MEMORY OF CARL 

MUELLER, A MEMBER WHO 

WAS INSTRUMENTAL IN 

THE GROWTH AND 

SUCCESS OF THE CLUB. 

  

  

 

HIGHWAY CLEAN UP 
 

Our contract with the county 

has been renewed. They want us 

to use our discrection for clean 

up and use social distancing etc.  

Lets try to do this in early June 

after the tree sale. I will send out 

a sign up sheet.   
  
 

TREE SALE 

Our 22
nd

 annual tree sale will be 

held on Saturday May 23rd 

starting  at 8:00 AM to sold out. 

Help will be needed that day at 

the Piggly Wiggly site and the 

BP site in Ixonia.  I will send out 

a sign up sheet. Six to 8 people 

should be good at each site. 

The past few years we sold out 

by about 10AM.   I am picking 

up the trees on Thursday so we 

plan to do the preorders on 

Friday mid morning. We have 

already sold 962 trees out of the 

2200 we have. Small white pines 

almost gone 50 left as of today. 

Many orders for 25/50 so that 

will save time on prepackaging. 

Also many coming to pick them 



 

 

up on Friday evening by my 

place so we don’t have to 

transport them on Saturday 

morning.  

 

I will send a separate email with 

the  flyer/order form for you to 

print and post if you are 

somewhere it could be posted. 

Also share with your friends. 

Have them call me to place the 

order.     
 

 

 

FFA BANQUET 
Another  meeting cancelled due to 

the virus.  Spoke with Marge and we 

are working on some names for 

awards. Also thanks to the generous 

donation of $5000.00 by Bill Peebles  

we are looking at doing 5- $1000.00 

scholarships to present and former 

FFA students that are doing 

continuing education in the AG field. 

We are checking out the names now. 

This is all being done in the memory 

of Bill’s wife Allene. 

Bill has had a long standing 

relationship with the FFA. 

THANK YOU BILL !!!!!! 

 

 
 

 

 

 
RADIO DAY-WTKM-FM 104.9 
Radio Day was a success financially. 

We had 24(up from 23 last year) 

business advertisers.  We netted 

$2025.00. We had budgeted $1500.  

We also receive $572.00 credit to be 

used for advertising our projects.  

Thanks to Tom and Kathy Ginn for 

being our guest speaker. Their topic 

was CBD. Many calls on this subject. 

Hope you listened in. If you want 

more information call Tom.  

We have been invited back for our 

25
th

 Radio Day next year on Sunday 

March 28
th

.  

Let’s try to get at least 30 advertisers 

next year. Only 6 more ads at the 

minimum amount of $176.00 would  

net us another $422.00.   
 
 

 
Great news! The Oconomowoc 

Parades committee 

(Chamber.Kiwanis, Rotary and 

Lions) Thanks Steve and Jim. 

has once again raised their goal 

of $10,000.00. We will get the 

$4000.00 for the parade plus we 

had a carry over $461. Really 

helps our budget. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STAY SAFE AND 

HEALTHY 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAROLYN CROM POSTED 

THIS ON HER FACEBOOK 

PAGE. THOUGHT IT WOULD 

BE GOOD TO SHARE IN THIS 

CRAZY TIME 

 

MAY YOU NOT GET THE 

VIRUS  (ADDED 0NE) 

  

 
 

 


